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Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 22 July 2004  

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Adrienne Betty


Councillor Bruce Claridge


Nick Fawcett


John Griggs


Dave Hopkins


Teresa Redfern

Apologies for absence - none
Minutes of meeting held on 17 June were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes


Terry’s Wood Farm 


No information received from Planning Department.


Land Registry – Brook Wood


The Land Registry had confirmed ownership of Brook Wood. The chairman will write to the new owners to clarify the continuation of the provision of access.


Forum of Parish Councils


A pilot meeting had taken place where chairmen and clerks from Brook, Boughton Aluph and Eastwell, Chilham, Godmersham, Hastingleigh, Wye with Hixhill and Crundale discussed the formation of this forum. Aims and objectives will be set out to form the first meeting with a view to linking common interests and pooling resources.


Erosion of Ditches


In response to a letter to KCC as riparian owners of the stream, a meeting will be arranged by KCC Highways Liaison Officer with Ted Craker, and the chairman to discuss the erosion of ditches.


Trees on the Triangle


KCC have inspected the siting of the trees and reported that although currently they pose no problem, they will at some stage in the future have to be re-sited.


Mayor’s visit


The Mayor will be offered a choice of dates to officiate at the launch of the Community Plan when everyone from the village will be invited.


Affordable Housing for Parishioners


In response to a letter from ABC, the research and development manager (housing) will attend the meeting on Thursday, 19 August to discuss local needs housing. A questionnaire has been received from ABC investigating the procedure on affordable housing. However, it was felt that the committee would be more informed after discussion with the research and development manager.


Environment Agency

The Strategic Planning Engineer from the Environment Agency has agreed to come to a meeting to answer queries. As all Council members would like to be present the date is to be moved to Thursday, 16 September. 

Speed Management

Details of the siting of signs for the 40 mph restriction had been received. The chairman will write to KCC requesting that the sign at the Ashford end of the village be placed at the turning into the village where the ‘Brook’ sign is situated, and cancel the sign on Nats Lane which was considered inappropriate (none were planned for Troy Town Lane).

Waste Management and Collection

A change to the collection of waste had taken place in July. Unfortunately some residents had not been notified of the change and garbage had not been collected. The new system is divided between ABC and WyeCycle, with ABC calling alternate weeks for collection of residual waste and WyeCycle providing bins for recyclable and compostable materials. The main section of the village has been part of this trial for four years with the rest of the village being covered by ABC. Now the whole of the village is part of this trial system. Councillor Claridge confirmed that if there was a move against this trial then ABC would collect every week. 

The committee were supportive of the trial but were concerned that prior notification had not been given. The committee had ascertained that instructions were given out with the waste bins obtainable from WyeCycle. The chairman will write to WyeCycle with a request that residents new to the system are clearly aware of the procedure and where they can obtain waste boxes/bins.

Village Hall Lighting

Following a request from the Village Hall Committee to fund lighting, the chairman had been informed that the current security lighting was insufficient to provide safe access along the path to the village hall. The committee agreed to the funding of two lighting posts.

Finances

Balance stood at £4212.97 after cheques had been signed for the following:
Lenham Fencing
 109.52, McVeigh Parker 6.35, Hedge Cutting 58.75, Printer 226.70,

Recreation Cut 100.00, Windows Virus 19.95.

Lawncare were to be asked if they would include the section of grass on either side of the entrance when they cut the recreation ground. 

The annual accounts had been audited and the relevant information sent off to the Audit Commission. A notice of the accounts available for inspection had been placed on the village notice board.

Brook School
Parking was an ongoing issue, and parents were being encouraged to use the off road parking on school activity days.  

Community Plan

The printing is to be arranged and after liaison with the Mayor to see if he can officiate, a date will be set when all the villagers and press will be invited.
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Flooding

The digging up of the culvert near Troy Town Lane to give access into the field should help alleviate the problem. The dirt from this dig can be taken down to shore up the bank further down the stream. 

Residents issues 

The committee agreed that any resident issues will be addressed at the beginning of the parish meeting, through the chair.

Recreation Ground Security

The Village Hall Committee was to be consulted on whether it was beneficial to reintroduce a locking system on the gate to the recreation ground.

Date of next meeting

To be held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 19 August 2004. 

